60 Day Notice: Obsolete Instructional Materials

At the Board of Education meeting held on June 10, 2021, the Board of
Education declared various instructional materials (student desks) as obsolete
and unusable for educational purposes within the district.

In accordance with Board Policy 3270, the Colton Joint Unified School District is
hereby providing a 60-day public notice of its intent to dispose of instructional
materials (student desks) that are located at various schools in the District.

Education Codes 60510 and 60530 authorizes the Board of Education to dispose
of instructional materials in any of the following ways:

(a) By donation to a governing board, county free library, or other state
institution.

(b) By donation to a public agency or institution of any territory or
possession of the United States, or the government of a country that
formerly was a territory or possession of the United States.

(c) By donation to a nonprofit charitable organization.

(d) By donation to children or adults in the State of California, or foreign
countries for the purpose of increasing the general literacy of the people.

(e) By sale

(f) Undistributed materials via mutilation or sale for scrap value

In keeping with the criteria outlined above, the intent of the District is to donate
the instructional materials (student desks) to current students of the Colton Joint
Unified School District and their families.

The distribution of the obsolete instructional materials to CJUSD students will be
coordinated with the schools housing these materials after the fall 2021 term
commences. After distribution to CJUSD students is completed, the remaining
instructional materials shall be disposed of by any combination of: offering the



remaining inventory to public agencies, recycling for scrap value and/or public
action through a third party.

Any interested and qualified entity as detailed above, must submit a written
request for additional information. The deadline for submission is August 13,
2021. Written requests for information should be submitted to:
Purchasing850@CJUSD.net and the subject line must be titled: “OBSOLETE
INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS INQUIRY.”

For additional information, contact JoAnn Baeza, Director of Purchasing,
Warehouse and Print Shop. @JoAnn_Baeza@CJUSD.net.
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